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1 Enterprise TE Products Pipeline Company, LLC, 
143 FERC ¶ 61,197 (2013). 

Assistant General Counsel, Mojave 
Pipeline Company, L.L.C., P.O. Box 
1087, Colorado Springs, Colorado 
80944, phone: (719) 520–4416, fax: (719) 
520–4415. 

Pursuant to section 157.9 of the 
Commission’s rules, 18 CFR 157.9, 
within 90 days of this Notice the 
Commission staff will either: Complete 
its environmental assessment (EA) and 
place it into the Commission’s public 
record (eLibrary) for this proceeding; or 
issue a Notice of Schedule for 
Environmental Review. If a Notice of 
Schedule for Environmental Review is 
issued, it will indicate, among other 
milestones, the anticipated date for the 
Commission staff’s issuance of the final 
environmental impact statement (FEIS) 
or EA for this proposal. The filing of the 
EA in the Commission’s public record 
for this proceeding or the issuance of a 
Notice of Schedule for Environmental 
Review will serve to notify federal and 
state agencies of the timing for the 
completion of all necessary reviews, and 
the subsequent need to complete all 
federal authorizations within 90 days of 
the date of issuance of the Commission 
staff’s FEIS or EA. 

There are two ways to become 
involved in the Commission’s review of 
this project. First, any person wishing to 
obtain legal status by becoming a party 
to the proceedings for this project 
should, on or before the comment date 
stated below, file with the Federal 
Energy Regulatory Commission, 888 
First Street NE., Washington, DC 20426, 
a motion to intervene in accordance 
with the requirements of the 
Commission’s Rules of Practice and 
Procedure (18 CFR 385.214 or 385.211) 
and the Regulations under the NGA (18 
CFR 157.10). A person obtaining party 
status will be placed on the service list 
maintained by the Secretary of the 
Commission and will receive copies of 
all documents filed by the applicant and 
by all other parties. A party must submit 
7 copies of filings made with the 
Commission and must mail a copy to 
the applicant and to every other party in 
the proceeding. Only parties to the 
proceeding can ask for court review of 
Commission orders in the proceeding. 

However, a person does not have to 
intervene in order to have comments 
considered. The second way to 
participate is by filing with the 
Secretary of the Commission, as soon as 
possible, an original and two copies of 
comments in support of or in opposition 
to this project. The Commission will 
consider these comments in 
determining the appropriate action to be 
taken, but the filing of a comment alone 
will not serve to make the filer a party 
to the proceeding. The Commission’s 

rules require that persons filing 
comments in opposition to the project 
provide copies of their protests only to 
the party or parties directly involved in 
the protest. 

Persons who wish to comment only 
on the environmental review of this 
project should submit an original and 
two copies of their comments to the 
Secretary of the Commission. 
Environmental commentors will be 
placed on the Commission’s 
environmental mailing list, will receive 
copies of the environmental documents, 
and will be notified of meetings 
associated with the Commission’s 
environmental review process. 
Environmental commentors will not be 
required to serve copies of filed 
documents on all other parties. 
However, the non-party commentors 
will not receive copies of all documents 
filed by other parties or issued by the 
Commission (except for the mailing of 
environmental documents issued by the 
Commission) and will not have the right 
to seek court review of the 
Commission’s final order. 

The Commission strongly encourages 
electronic filings of comments, protests 
and interventions in lieu of paper using 
the ‘‘eFiling’’ link at http://
www.ferc.gov. Persons unable to file 
electronically should submit an original 
and 5 copies of the protest or 
intervention to the Federal Energy 
regulatory Commission, 888 First Street 
NE., Washington, DC 20426. 

Comment Date: 5:00 p.m. Eastern 
Time on April 24, 2014. 

Dated: April 10, 2014. 
Kimberly D. Bose, 
Secretary. 
[FR Doc. 2014–08669 Filed 4–16–14; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6717–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 

Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission 

[Docket No. OR14–28–000] 

CITGO Petroleum Corporation v. 
Enterprise TE Products Pipeline 
Company LLC; Notice of Complaint 

Take notice that on April 11, 2014, 
pursuant to Rule 206 of the Federal 
Energy Regulatory Commission’s 
(Commission) Rules of Practice and 
Procedures, 18 CFR 385.206 (2013); 
sections 343.1 and 343.2 of the Rules 
Applicable to Oil Pipeline Proceedings, 
18 CFR 343.1 and 343.2 (2013); and 
sections 1(4), 1(6), 8, 13(1), 15(1), and 
16(1) of the Interstate Commerce Act 
(ICA), 49 U.S.C. 1(4), 1(6), 8, 13(1), 

15(1), and 16(1), CITGO Petroleum 
Corporation (CITGO or Complainant) 
filed a complaint against Enterprise TE 
Products Pipeline Company LLC 
(Enterprise TEPPCP or Respondent), 
challenging the lawfulness of Enterprise 
TEPPCP’s FERC Tariff No. 55.28.0, 
which cancels interstate transportation 
service for Ultra-Low Sulphur Diesel 
(USLD) fuel. CITGO alleges that 
Enterprise TEPPCO’s cancellation of 
interstate transportation of USLD 
violates the ICA and the Order issued by 
the Commission on May 31, 2013.1 

The Complainant certifies that copies 
of the complaint were served on the 
contacts for the Respondents as listed 
on the Commission’s list of Corporate 
Officials. 

Any person desiring to intervene or to 
protest this filing must file in 
accordance with Rules 211 and 214 of 
the Commission’s Rules of Practice and 
Procedure (18 CFR 385.211, 385.214). 
Protests will be considered by the 
Commission in determining the 
appropriate action to be taken, but will 
not serve to make protestants parties to 
the proceeding. Any person wishing to 
become a party must file a notice of 
intervention or motion to intervene, as 
appropriate. The Respondent’s answer 
and all interventions, or protests must 
be filed on or before the comment date. 
The Respondent’s answer, motions to 
intervene, and protests must be served 
on the Complainants. 

The Commission encourages 
electronic submission of protests and 
interventions in lieu of paper using the 
‘‘eFiling’’ link at http://www.ferc.gov. 
Persons unable to file electronically 
should submit an original and 5 copies 
of the protest or intervention to the 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, 
888 First Street NE., Washington, DC 
20426. 

This filing is accessible on-line at 
http://www.ferc.gov, using the 
‘‘eLibrary’’ link and is available for 
review in the Commission’s Public 
Reference Room in Washington, DC. 
There is an ‘‘eSubscription’’ link on the 
Web site that enables subscribers to 
receive email notification when a 
document is added to a subscribed 
docket(s). For assistance with any FERC 
Online service, please email 
FERCOnlineSupport@ferc.gov, or call 
(866) 208–3676 (toll free). For TTY, call 
(202) 502–8659. 

Comment Date: 5:00 p.m. Eastern 
Time on May 1, 2014. 
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Dated: April 11, 2014. 
Kimberly D. Bose, 
Secretary. 
[FR Doc. 2014–08755 Filed 4–16–14; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6717–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 

Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission 

[Docket No. EL14–38–000] 

Sunflower Electric Power Corporation 
v. Kansas Municipal Energy Agency 
Southwest Power Pool, Inc.; Notice of 
Complaint 

Take notice that on April 10, 2014, 
Sunflower Electric Power Corporation 
(Complainant) filed a formal complaint 
against Kansas Municipal Energy 
Agency (KMEA) and Southwest Power 
Pool, Inc. (SPP) (collectively, 
Respondents) pursuant to sections 206, 
306, and 309 of the Federal Power Act 
(FPA), 16 U.S.C. 824(e), 825(e), and 
825(h) (2013) and Rule 206 of the 
Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission’s (Commission) Rules of 
Practice and Procedures, 18 CFR 
385.206 (2013), alleging that the 
Respondents have violated the SPP 
Open Access Transmission Tariff, other 
SPP rules, and the Commission’s rules 
and regulations under the Federal 
Power Act, as more fully explained in 
the Complaint. 

The Complainant certifies that copies 
of the complaint were served on the 
contacts for the Respondents as listed 
on the Commission’s list of Corporate 
Officials. 

Any person desiring to intervene or to 
protest this filing must file in 
accordance with Rules 211 and 214 of 
the Commission’s Rules of Practice and 
Procedure (18 CFR 385.211, 385.214). 
Protests will be considered by the 
Commission in determining the 
appropriate action to be taken, but will 
not serve to make protestants parties to 
the proceeding. Any person wishing to 
become a party must file a notice of 
intervention or motion to intervene, as 
appropriate. The Respondent’s answer 
and all interventions, or protests must 
be filed on or before the comment date. 
The Respondent’s answer, motions to 
intervene, and protests must be served 
on the Complainants. 

The Commission encourages 
electronic submission of protests and 
interventions in lieu of paper using the 
‘‘eFiling’’ link at http://www.ferc.gov. 
Persons unable to file electronically 
should submit an original and 5 copies 
of the protest or intervention to the 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, 

888 First Street NE., Washington, DC 
20426. 

This filing is accessible on-line at 
http://www.ferc.gov, using the 
‘‘eLibrary’’ link and is available for 
review in the Commission’s Public 
Reference Room in Washington, DC. 
There is an ‘‘eSubscription’’ link on the 
Web site that enables subscribers to 
receive email notification when a 
document is added to a subscribed 
docket(s). For assistance with any FERC 
Online service, please email 
FERCOnlineSupport@ferc.gov, or call 
(866) 208–3676 (toll free). For TTY, call 
(202) 502–8659. 

Comment Date: 5:00 p.m. Eastern 
Time on April 30, 2014. 

Dated: April 10, 2014. 
Kimberly D. Bose, 
Secretary. 
[FR Doc. 2014–08671 Filed 4–16–14; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6717–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 

Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission 

[Docket No. EL14–39–000] 

Upper Peninsula Power Company, 
Integrys Energy Group, Inc., Balfour 
Beatty Infrastructure Partners GP 
Limited; Notice of Petition for 
Declaratory Order 

Take notice that on April 10, 2014, 
Upper Peninsula Power Company 
(UPPCO), Integrys Energy Group, Inc. 
(Integrys), and Balfour Beatty 
Infrastructure Partners GP Limited 
(BBIP GP), filed a petition for 
declaratory order requesting that the 
Commission declare that the proposed 
transfer of UPPCO’s indirect interest in 
American Transmission Company to 
UPPCO’s direct parent Integrys, as more 
fully described in the petition, will not 
violate section 305(a) of the Federal 
Power Act. 

Any person desiring to intervene or to 
protest this filing must file in 
accordance with Rules 211 and 214 of 
the Commission’s Rules of Practice and 
Procedure (18 CFR 385.211, 385.214). 
Protests will be considered by the 
Commission in determining the 
appropriate action to be taken, but will 
not serve to make protestants parties to 
the proceeding. Any person wishing to 
become a party must file a notice of 
intervention or motion to intervene, as 
appropriate. Such notices, motions, or 
protests must be filed on or before the 
comment date. On or before the 
comment date, it is not necessary to 

serve motions to intervene or protests 
on persons other than the Applicant. 

The Commission encourages 
electronic submission of protests and 
interventions in lieu of paper using the 
‘‘eFiling’’ link at http://www.ferc.gov. 
Persons unable to file electronically 
should submit an original and 14 copies 
of the protest or intervention to the 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, 
888 First Street NE., Washington, DC 
20426. 

This filing is accessible on-line at 
http://www.ferc.gov, using the 
‘‘eLibrary’’ link and is available for 
review in the Commission’s Public 
Reference Room in Washington, DC. 
There is an ‘‘eSubscription’’ link on the 
Web site that enables subscribers to 
receive email notification when a 
document is added to a subscribed 
docket(s). 

For assistance with any FERC Online 
service, please email 
FERCOnlineSupport@ferc.gov, or call 
(866) 208–3676 (toll free). For TTY, call 
(202) 502–8659. 

Comment Date: 5:00 p.m. Eastern 
Time on May 12, 2014. 

Dated: April 11, 2014. 
Kimberly D. Bose, 
Secretary. 
[FR Doc. 2014–08753 Filed 4–16–14; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6717–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 

Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission 

[Docket No. CP14–88–000; Docket No. 
CP14–100–000] 

Tennessee Gas Pipeline Company, 
L.L.C.; National Fuel Gas Supply 
Corporation; Notice of Intent To 
Prepare an Environmental Assessment 
for the Proposed Niagara Expansion 
Project and Northern Access 2015 
Project, and Request for Comments on 
Environmental Issues 

The staff of the Federal Energy 
Regulatory Commission (FERC or 
Commission) will prepare an 
environmental assessment (EA) that will 
discuss the environmental impacts of 
two related projects proposed by 
Tennessee Gas Pipeline Company, 
L.L.C. (TGP) and National Fuel Gas 
Supply Corporation (National Fuel). 
TGP’s Niagara Expansion Project would 
involve construction and operation of 
facilities in Chautaugua and Erie 
Counties, New York and Mercer County, 
Pennsylvania. National Fuel’s Northern 
Access 2015 Project would involve 
construction and operation of facilities 
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